Zebra Class Observation – Spring Term 2023
Focus - PE


[bookmark: _GoBack]It was a pleasure to visit Zebra’s class to observe their PE lesson this afternoon. The children and class staff are so welcoming it was a delight to be able to see them again.
 
Zebra class were focussing on Boccia in their PE lesson today. The lesson began with an explanation that this is  chair based sport and the implications this has on accessibility for individuals who have mobility difficulties or find other sports more difficult to engage in. It was a really nice opportunity for the class to consider this and they engaged well in thinking about this.
 
At the start of the lesson, pupils were able to expand, and explain, their understanding of vocabulary associated to the lesson such as ‘flexibility’ and ‘co-ordination’. It was lovely to see pupils using these terms confidently in their explanations.
 
All pupils actively engaged with all components of the lesson and lots of fun was had by all! The lesson was broken into activities which kept the interest of all and allowed different strengths to shine amongst the pupils. The activities built upon practice of the techniques required for the game, and scoring, towards a full game following the rules at the end of the lesson. Staff supported the class in their thorough understanding of rules and expectations at each stage which showed in their confidence in playing the games independently (with adults alongside) and being confident in scoring their performance.
 
Throughout the lesson, it is obvious to see the emphasis on ‘sportsmanship’ and ‘leadership’ which has been focussed on in previous lessons. Not only were pupils eager to help staff, but also their peers in class, helping each other and cheering them on in a motivating manner.
 
The lesson had a lovely balance between some competition between teams, with the losing team showing good ability to cope with this and a focus on competing with yourself, to improve on your own performance rather than comparing performance with others. It was nice to see some pupils being self-motivated to increase the challenge of the activity for themselves and others responded well to adult support to do this.
 
The lesson included lots of opportunities for the pupils to practice social skills such as turn-taking, negotiating, compromising and partner work which the class are developing very well in.
 
It is always a pleasure to visit Zebra class and I look forward to my next visit.

Tamsin
